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10 July 2017   ASX Announcement 

Dawn James 
Australian Securities Exchange 
Level 40, Central Park 

152-158 St Georges Terrace
Perth WA 6000

By email: tradinghaltsperth@asx.com.au 

Dear Dawn 

REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF VOLUNTARY SUSPENSION 

Kibaran Resources Limited (ASX: KNL) (“Kibaran” or the “Company”) refers to its request for voluntary 
suspension and subsequent announcement on 5 July 2017.  

As the Company is currently awaiting the further advice it has sought in relation to certain matters 
contained in that announcement, it requests that its shares remain in voluntary suspension until the 
earlier of when a further announcement is released to the ASX or the commencement of normal 
trading on Wednesday 12 July 2017.   

The Company is not aware of any reason why the voluntary suspension should not remain in place. 

Yours sincerely 

Nicholas Katris 
Company Secretary 


